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“For the promise is for you, for your children and for all who are far away, everyone whom the Lord our 

God calls to him.” – Acts 2:39 
 

 
Our DPCDSB Mission: Disciples of Christ, nurturing mind, body and soul to the fullness of life. 

Our DPCDSB Vision: Changing the world through Catholic education. 
 
April 2022 
 
This month, the virtue of LOVE helps us grow in love for God and love for one another. At Easter, we are reminded 
of Jesus’ love in action. Love guides the practice of our Catholic faith and is embedded throughout our Catholic 
education. May you leave footprints of love, wherever you go. 
 
Monsignor Shiels shared this message during the February 22 Regular Board Meeting: "No matter who you are, or 
where you are, or how mundane or tough your situation may seem, I believe you can illuminate your world. In fact, 
I believe this is the only way the world will ever be illuminated, one bright act of grace at a time, all the way to the 
river." - Elizabeth Gilbert 
 
Prayer for Peace – As Catholics, we offer each other a sign of peace at the celebration of each mass. Our DPCDSB 
students will continue to be reminded of the significance of this part of the sacrament and encouraged to participate 
in acts of kindness towards each other. Many of our schools are involved in acts of charity to support the victims of 
war and the Program and Learning Services Department is collecting a record of these efforts. This focus on peace 
follows Pope Francis’ appeal to pray for peace that he requested of us at the beginning of Lent. 
 
School Raffles/Lotteries – Many of our schools and Catholic School Councils (CSC) are excited to be co-planning and 
running fundraising activities again. It is important to note that legislation requires that a license must be obtained 
in order for a school or a CSC to run a raffle, lottery, bingo or any such gaming event. In discussion with the Charity 
Gaming Department of the City of Mississauga, it was determined that each individual school would be required to 
apply, if interested in getting a license. We know that many schools like the idea of running a raffle or lottery, 
however the additional obligations involved make the process unmanageable for most. An alternative approach is 
to have a silent auction, which is allowed. Conducting or allowing a raffle at a school, without a license, would be 
unlawful under the Criminal Code of Canada. 
 
Masking Mandates – With the recent lifting of health protocols by the province, school boards do not have the 
authority to impose restrictions or their own health measures that the Ministry has directed school boards to 
revoke. Further, school boards must revoke any current health measures that extended government direction, such 
as mandatory masking for kindergarten. Our board staff have consulted with our Regional Public Health Units who 
have advised that they will not be issuing any recommendations/mandates that are more restrictive than what the 
province has directed Boards of Education to adhere to. Throughout the pandemic, health measures put in place 
were either directed by the province or our Regional Medical Officers of Health. Many staff and students continue 
to choose to wear masks while indoors at school and our board respects the choices of everyone. The DPCDSB has 
and will continue to follow their direction. Please be assured that the DPCDSB staff and trustees are committed to 
safe and healthy learning/work environments. Should parents/guardians wish to access the remote-only learning 
environment, they are encouraged to contact their child(ren) ’s school principal.   
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Revised Curriculum – The Ministry of Education is introducing a new science and technology curriculum and de-
streaming the Grade 9 science course for the upcoming 2022-23 school year. Ontario’s elementary science and 
technology curriculum was last updated in 2007 and the Grade 9 course was last updated in 2008. The new 
curriculum will be implemented in September 2022. Click here for more information. 

PPM 81 – On October 29, 2021, the provincial government announced that it would be revising Policy/Program 
Memorandum 81: Provision of health support services in school settings (PPM 81). The Ontario Catholic Schools’ 
Trustees Association (OCSTA) continues to represent the voices of the 29 Catholic school boards including the 
DPCDSB Board of Trustees in the Ministry’s roundtable discussion, on the key objectives of the review including: 

• Strengthening evidence-based practices; 

• Improving access to health, rehabilitation, and other community-based clinical services for students with 
special needs in schools; and 

• Clarifying roles and responsibilities to address gaps in services. 
OCSTA believes the adequate and equitable provision of health support services for our students is of critical 
importance, especially in the unprecedented context of the COVID-19 pandemic. The DPCDSB strives to ensure that 
each of our students requiring health support services are done so in a timely, fair and consistent manner. 
 
Child Care Agreement –  On March 28, the provincial and federal governments signed a $13.2 billion agreement to 
lower child care costs in Ontario to an average of $10 per day by September 2025. “Many Catholic schools across 
this province are places where families depend on for before- and after-school child care for their children. Today’s 
important agreement will make child care options for families more accessible and sustainable,” said OCSTA 
President, Patrick Daly. Click here for more information.  
 
Community Use of Schools - Consistent with other changes across DPCDSB in response to improving public health 
conditions, DPCDSB will resume issuing permits to some community user groups effective Monday, April 4. The 
current plan is to issue permits initially only to youth not-for-profit groups, such as the Scouts, etc. Furthermore, 
only one permit group will be allowed to use a specific school on any day and permits will only be issued on weekday 
evenings. Staff will monitor the situation to ensure that community use of our school facilities does not interfere 
with the primary objective of keeping our facilities safe for our students and staff to use on a daily basis. Further 
decisions to allow additional community user groups will be made in response to the evolving pandemic situation. 
 
Provincial Election – A provincial election is scheduled to take place on Thursday, June 2. Like past elections, 
Elections Ontario has requested the use of DPCDSB schools as polling stations. At the time that DPCDSB was 
considering the request from Elections Ontario, the general health and safety protocols set out by Elections Ontario 
for voting did not align with DPCDSB’s health and safety protocols governing the operation of schools and allowing 
visitor access to school premises during the COVID-19 pandemic. As such, consideration was given to changing the 
June elementary PA day to align with election day, similar to the process for the federal election in September 2021. 
At the Faith and Program Committee Meeting on March 8, the Board of Trustees approved a revision to the 2021-
2022 School Year Calendar for submission to the Ministry of Education. As a result, the Elementary PA Day scheduled 
for Monday, June 6 will be moved to Thursday, June 2. At this time, we are working with Elections Ontario to see if 
secondary schools can be removed as polling stations. 
 
The Ontario Catholic Schools Trustees’ Association (OCSTA) has been engaged in discussions with the PC party, 
Liberals, NDPs and the Greens regarding their election platforms. OCSTA has shared the priorities for all Catholic 
school boards across the province as outlined in the Finance Brief and Pre-Budget submissions. OCSTA has identified 
the need for increased funding in key areas such as learning recovery, student and staff mental health, special 
education and student transportation. Parents/guardians and community members are always encouraged to 
contact their local Member of Provincial Parliament (MPP) to share their priorities in Catholic education for their 
families, as the election platforms are being developed. 
 
 

https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1001722/ontario-modernizing-school-science-curriculum
https://news.ontario.ca/en/backgrounder/1001867/ontarios-child-care-action-plan-puts-families-first
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Let's Move, Mississauga - The goal of the “Let’s Move, Mississauga” campaign, which will run April 1-30, is to 
encourage residents to get outside and move, while following the rules of the road. For school families, the School 
Walking Routes program promotes active travel, such as walking or travelling by bike, wheelchair, or other mobility 
devices, to and from school. It is now part of the Vision Zero Action Plan as an approved action (action 91), and it 
helps the City reach its goal of zero fatal and serious collisions on the road. Click here for more information.  
 
Community Park Clean up - The Lisgar Residents’ Association has organized a Community Park Clean Up on 
Saturday April 30 from 10:00am-12:00pm beginning at the Doug Leavens tennis courts in Mississauga Ward 10. This 
is a great opportunity for our DPCDSB secondary students to earn volunteer hours for their community service. 
Click here for more information. 

As always, I invite you to follow me on my social media platforms. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any 
questions or concerns you may have.  

Wishing you and your loved ones a blessed Easter with your families. Thank you for choosing a Catholic education 
for your child(ren). May God bless you. 
 

 
 
Yours in learning, growing and leading with Christ, 
 
Trustee Brea Corbet 
DPCDSB Trustee - Mississauga, Wards 9 and 10 
Chair - Bylaw & Policies Review Committee 
Mobile: (905) 301-9373 |Email: Brea.Corbet@dpcdsb.org |Website: https://breacorbet.ca  
Twitter: @BCorbetDPCDSB | Facebook: breacorbet | Instagram: breacorbet  
Website: www.dpcdsb.org | YouTube: DPCDSBVideos 
 

https://www.mississauga.ca/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/23162041/Mississauga-Vision-Zero-Action-Plan.pdf
https://mississauga.ca/schoolroutes
http://www.lisgar.ca/

